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Thank you for your Freedom of Information request.  
I hope this message finds you well. Under the provisions of the Freedom of Information Act 2000, I am submitting a 
formal request for information related to your trust's expenditure on clinical insourcing services from Jan 2023 to 
December 2023. 
  
 Please provide details on the specialties for which the trust utilised clinical insourcing during Jan 23 – Dec 23 
 Please specify the suppliers or service providers the trust engaged for clinical insourcing during Jan 23 – Dec 23 
 Kindly disclose the details of the decision-maker(s) responsible for choosing clinical insourcing across the 

specified specialties. 
 Please kindly confirm the amount spent on this contract to date. 
  
For your convenience, I have outlined the requested information using the following template: 
 

I have considered your request and have set out the Trust’s response below: 

Speciality Suppliers used for insourcing Decision Maker(s) details 
Total amount spent on insourcing 
within this speciality 

Radiology Medicare Insourcing Services  S.40(ii)  £478,545 

Radiology Pertemps Medical  S.40(ii)  £58,757.27 

  
In accordance with the Information Commissioner’s Office guidance on disclosure of data about employees, I 
consider the name and contact details of staff who are not at a high level of seniority to constitute their personal 
data, as defined by the UK General Data Protection Regulations. As such, this information is refused under Section 
40(2) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  

 
Yours sincerely, 
Freedom of Information Officer 
 

Please note that a record of previous Trust FOI responses is now available to consult online by visiting: 
Previous Freedom of Information Requests  

 
If you have queries or any concerns my contact details are given at the top of the letter. Please remember to quote the 
reference number above in any future communications. If you are dissatisfied with the handling or response to your request and 
wish to ask for a review of this, please contact me and I will arrange this to be done. 
 
Further information is available from the Information Commissioner’s Office who can be contacted at:  
Address: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF 
Telephone: 0303 123 1113 
Complaints Portal: www.ico.org.uk/foicomplaints  
Web site:  https://ico.org.uk/ 
 
Re-Use of Public Sector Information 
All information supplied by the Trust in answering a request for information (RFI) under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 
will be subject to the terms of the Re-use of Public Sector Information Regulations 2015. 
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Under the terms of the Regulations, the Trust will licence the re-use of any or all information supplied if being used in a form 
and for the purpose other than which it was originally supplied. This license for re-use will be in line with the requirements of 
the Regulations and the licensing terms and fees as laid down by the Office of Public Sector Information (OPSI). Most licenses 
will be free; however the Trust reserves the right, in certain circumstances to charge a fee for the re-use of some information 
which it deems to be of commercial value.

Further information including a sample license terms and fees can be found at the National Archives website. 

https://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence/version/3/

